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Dean’s Regulation No. 10/2019 

Specifying the Obligation to Prepare a Literature Review during the First 

Year of PhD Study at FES CZU Prague 

 

 

Students in their first year of the PhD study at FES CZU Prague are obligated to 

prepare a literature review on the dissertation topic at the latest by the end of the first year of 

study, i.e. by September 30.    

The literature review should be written in the form of an article in Czech or English 

language. The review should be at least 20 pages long (1800 characters) and cite 

approximately 50 sources, mainly from international scientific databases. The manuscript can 

but does not have to be published in the end. 

A single hard copy should be submitted to the Science and Research Office, approved 

by the supervisor’s signature.  

The literature review can be replaced by a first-author scientific article related to the 

dissertation topic, which was at least sent to the editorial board of a journal with impact 

factor, supported by confirmation from the editorial board. 

 

 

This regulation becomes valid on December 10, 2019 and repeals Dean’s Regulation No. 

04/2009. 

 

 

 

In Prague on December 10, 2019 

 

 

prof. RNDr. Vladimír Bejček, CSc.   

         Dean of FES CZU Prague 

 
 


